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Bill Summary:  Senate Bill 1003 would require the Department of Public Health 
(CDPH) to establish a Trauma-Informed Care (TIC) training program, which would 
approve TIC providers, as specified, and certify TIC training courses.  

Fiscal Impact:  Staff notes unknown, significant costs (hundreds of thousands to low 
million, General Fund). The range reflects various implementation approaches. If CDPH 
were to contract with the California Office of Emergency Services (CalOES), state 
operations costs would be lower and would depend on whether CDPH would need to 
contract with external subject matter experts (potentially low hundreds of thousands). 
However, if CDPH were to establish its own program, CDPH may need to hire staff to 
develop and establish a training curriculum and criteria for certifying providers, oversee 
and review applications, and incur automation costs related to notifying providers of 
certification expiration.  

Background:  Various California agencies and departments establish training and 
licensing and certification standards, in order to protect, and uphold, the safety and 
health of its providers in their communities. The CalOES conducts emergency recovery 
activities, including administering California Disaster Assistance Act (CDAA) grants to 
local governments for various disaster-related purposes. In addition, CalOES 
administers various state and federal grant programs and a statewide victim-assistance 
training program. The CDPH’s former Safe and Active Communities Branch was 
renamed the Injury and Violence Branch and includes an initiative to reduce violence 
and create safer and healthier communities for all Californians.  

Proposed Law:   SB 1003 would require the CDPH to establish the Trauma-Informed 
Care Training Program, for the purpose of approving Trauma-Informed Care Training 
providers and certifying training programs. Under the bill, CDPH must: 

 Approve state or local agencies, nonprofit organizations, or educational 
institutions with demonstrated expertise and experience working with victims of 
violent crime and mass casualty events or providing trauma-informed training as 
providers of Trauma-Informed Care Training. 
 

 Approve and certify all Trauma- Informed Care Training courses that meet 
specified criteria.   

Related Legislation:  AB 1384 (Weber, Chapter 587, Statutes of 2017) recognized the 
trauma recovery center (TRC) at San Francisco General Hospital as the State Pilot 
TRC. 
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